
 
 

Finance Committee Agenda Item 

Meeting Date: July 23, 2024 

Agenda Item: MOU – UW Parking 

Staff Contact (name, email, phone): Rachelle Blitch, rblitch@whitewater-wi.gov , 262-473-1380  
 

BACKGROUND 
(Enter the who, what when, where, why) 

The Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) regarding contributions for leasing parking spaces on North 
Prince and North Prairie Streets between the City and the University of Wisconsin-Whitewater (UWW) is 
set to expire on August 31, 2024. The original agreement, established in June 2012, stipulated a 
contribution of $40,000, which increased to $45,000 in 2017 and remains at that amount. Under the 
current MOU, the City is responsible for the maintenance of the parking spaces, while the university 
handles parking enforcement. 

PREVIOUS ACTIONS – COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 
(Dates, committees, action taken) 

June 7, 2012 – Resolution authorizing the City to lease spaces on North Prince and North Prairie Streets to 
UWW approved by Common Council 

FINANCIAL IMPACT  
(If none, state N/A) 

Provides $45,000 in revenue to be used for street repair and maintenance.   

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends that the MOU be reviewed for any potential changes the committee may wish to 
consider. 

ATTACHMENT(S) INCLUDED  
(If none, state N/A) 

1. Current MOU with UWW 
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